Hill Country Village Calls for Service

Calls of Interest

Offense:  Felony Possession
Date:  03/11/2024
Time:  4:31 pm
Location: 300 Blk. W. Bitters Rd 
Details: An HCV Officer was conducting traffic enforcement in this area of W. Bitters, when he observed a vehicle traveling at a high rate of speed. A traffic stop was made on said vehicle. A probable cause search of the vehicle was conducted. Drug paraphernalia was located inside the vehicle along with THC vape pens. The driver was given several citations and released. The THC vape pens will be sent out to be tested. 

Offense: Felony Possession
Date:  03/27/2024
Time:  00:12 am
Location: 13515 Blk. W. Avenue
Details: An HCV Officer was conducting traffic enforcement in this area of W. Bitters, when he observed a vehicle traveling at a high rate of speed. A traffic stop was made on the vehicle. A probable cause search of the vehicle was conducted. Officers located a white powdery substance in a baggy. Officers believed the substance to be cocaine. At this time, Officers field tested the presumed narcotics are were given a positive result for cocaine. The driver was arrested for Possession of a controlled substance and booked into the Bexar County Jail with out incident. 

Offense: Theft 
Date:  03/24/2024
Time: 3:47 pm
Location: 13815 San Pedro Ave (EZ Pawn)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Details: A HCV Officer received a call for service in regards to for a theft at the EZ Pawn. Officer spoke with the caller who stated a male subject walked into the store and took a guitar without paying and left location in a vehicle. Officers were able to gather information on the vehicle and video surveillance of the theft. This was forwarded to our Criminal Investigation Division.
                                 Just a reminder from your Crime Prevention Section
If you would like a home inspection from our Crime Prevention officer, please call City Hall and ask for Sergeant Ben Richard to schedule an appointment. 
If you need fingerprint cards taken you can have them done at City Hall during normal business hours.
Please remember the primary way to get ahold of the on-duty HCVPD Officer is through The Bexar County Sheriff's Dispatcher at 210-335-6000.
Please feel free to forward this e-mail to anyone you feel may be interested. Residents may sign up for e-mail updates at http://www.hcv.org/emailsubscribe.htm or by clicking the icon at the top of the main page at http://www.hcv.org. Your e-mail address is kept confidential and is not shared with anyone.

Chief Frank Morales

